

# .CBANA

Area Service Committee  
Record for 2/19/06

**Facilitator** - Debbie T.  
**Co - Facilitator** - David K. X  
**Treasurer** - Lester B.  
**Recorder** - Jacquie T. OPEN  
**RCM 1** - Bea W. ✓  
**RCM 2** - Bill H. X  
**PI** - Peggy  
**H&I** - Jimmy C. → Robert Abbott w/ Peg.  
**Activities** - Robert ✓  
**Phone Line** - Hagen ✓  
**Literature** - Dawn ✓  
**Web Servant** - Tom K. ✓  
**RBS** - Wayne ✓

**Off The Wall** - Mandy S. ✓  
**Shot Of Hope** - absent ✓ will ✓  
**Keep It Simple** - Don B. ✓  
**Kiss the Lie Goodbye** - Micah ✓  
**Gem City** - Mike ✓  
**Just For Today** - Cindy ✓  
**Get it Together** - Gary ✓  
**Stepping Up** - Dedee ✓  
**Ultimate Weapon** - Troy X  
**Right Turn Only** - Dan X  
**Easy Does It** - Wayne Little wave  
**No Matter What** - ✓  
**Outreach** - Dan ✓

Meeting Started at 2:10pm with the Serenity Prayer. Dedee read the Traditions, Wayne read the concepts, Purpose and Prayer read by Debbie.

Roll Call.

Record accepted with corrections

**Treasurer's Report** - Balance after January checks written 2120.49. Coorection to last month funds available at end of January ASC were 340.99. Half of which goes to Region according to Policy. Total donation to Region was 170.50.

## GROUP REPORTS

**Off The Wall** - All is well. Contribution 140.00 → Mark (alternate was present)  
**Easy Does it** - Great meeting. Contribution 20.00  
**Shot of Hope** - No report  
**Keep it Simple** - New comers attending. Need support. Contribution 46.00  
**Get it Together** - Margo was Speaker for February. Contribution 28.00  
**Kiss The Lie Goodbye** - Spaghetti Dinner on March 6 at 6:30pm. Contribution 20.00

*Gem City* – Dan from Rockport won the Chili cook off on 2/12. Runner up was Mike from Portland. Having GTLS workshop on March 18. at 1pm. Contributions 241.01

*Just For Today* – Need Support. Contribution 15.00

*Stepping Up* – I know Dedee was there but I don't have the report.

*No Matter What* – Need Support.

*Ultimate Weapon* – I don't have a report.

*Right Turn Only* – I don't have a report.

to put it  
in minutes  
that  
1/2 of \$100\$ over  
prudent be  
sent to World

### **Sub - Committee Reports**

**RCM 1** – No report

**RCM 2** – Would Like to Continue as RCM 2. However I will not be able to attend the next ASC due to commitments. I will try not to let this happen very often. I did attend the RSC and will be attending the RA. Still looking for a Co-treasurer and Archives at the regional level. Please take back to groups for anyone willing and capable. Also, need Regional PI and H&I nominations, Please take these back as well. GSR's and AGSR's should attend the RA on March 11 to elect the new RD and RDA. The current RDA will, Step up to RD if there are no dissents. The only nomination for RDA at this point is Jerry M. Next, there is a proposal to have TBRCNA in 2008 on Labor Day Weekend. I need to know how we feel about this. Also, there is no bid to host it do we want to??? Also, Bea has returned from A CAR workshop and we need to schedule one here,

**Web Servant** – The meeting schedules are up to date and I am waiting for Sub - committee info to update the rest of the site. A description of the new outreach committee has been added. Passing around a contact list sheet so that I can update and send to the NAWS contact database.

**H&I** – We've had an awesome month. Started a new H7I meeting at Casa this is on the 1<sup>st</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> Monday of the month. We could use more support. Requesting 200.00 from area to replenish literature.

**PI** – Doing well. Newspaper ads still running and Channel 10 doing PSA's. Going to be at Del Mar during Spring Break. Schedules are off this month will pick up ASAP. In April we will do another mail out.

**Phone Line** – Hello from Iowa. Both phones are up and running and being manned.

**Activities** – Valentine's Day was a success. Generated 200.00 to be turned into Area today. Next event is Talent show/Karaoke on March 18<sup>th</sup>. Requesting 250.00 to fund the event.

**Literature** – Through the month had sales in the area of 2061.50. Gave away a mug with “Just for Today” in most if not all languages.

**RBS** – Last meeting was on Jan 21<sup>st</sup>. we had merchandise, registration and raffle tickets for sale at TBRCNA. It was a success. Negotiating with Wataburger to have breakfast tacos and BBQ man for Chopped beef sandwiches on Friday and Brisket for Saturday. We will have hats soon. Richard the Jeweler will be at the event and will be donating a gold piece with diamond for the raffle. Everyone helping out in the food tent needs to have a food handler’s permit.

**Outreach** – no report.

### **NEW BUSINESS**

- ♥ Lester needs a few days to balance out the checkbook before having amount to send to Region. Consensus
- ♥ Bea makes proposal to send other 50% over prudent directly to world. There was a lot of discussion on this. It will be taken back to groups.
- ♥ Bea suggest that if we are taking a bid to host TBRCNA that we have a chair and co-chair in place. We have willing people so we will tell region (this part of the notes gets real confusing) I believe that we are taking back to the groups if we want a 1 time Sept. convention or all the time and also, if we want to host it.
- ♥ Area will give 51.75 to No Matter What to complete their order.
- ♥ Proposal to Change policy to read that GSR’s are required to turn in written report to ASC. Consensus.

Motion to Close  
Close

ILS  
DEBBIE T.

P.S. If you haven’t figured it out yet we do not currently have a recorder. I did most of this report from memory and along with RSC and The RA record I am on information overload. *Again an important reason to have written report.* I am sure there are some discrepancies. If you will let me know during corrections I will put them in the next record. Thank you soooo much.